
May 3, 2022 

The Sherman Town Board met in regular session Tuesday May 3, 2022 @ 7:30pm. 

Members Present: Lee Ellis, Darrin Trower, Gerry Karpen and Cheryl Swenson 

Ellis called the meeting to order. 

Routine Business: 

Approval of the agenda- Motion by Trower to approve the agenda, 2nd by Ellis-all ayes, motion carried. 

Minutes of the April 5, 2022 meeting were read—Trower made a motion to approve the minutes, 2nd by 

Ellis—all Ayes, motion carried. 

The Treasurer’s report was read—Trower made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as read, 2nd 

by Ellis—all Ayes, motion carried 

Claims Approved to be paid: 

Minnehaha Community Water $40.00 water, Garretson Gazette $15.98 equalization meeting,$24.60 for 

March minutes, $201.20 for Annual report, Palisades Propane $355.87 for propane, Excel Energy 

$280.00 for street lights, $30.89 for park lights, $53.00 for town hall lights, Performance Press Inc 

$108.20 for copies of building permits, Cheryl Swenson $660.27 for laptop, Lee Ellis $156.00 for 12hrs 

burning tree pile 

Old Business 

None 

New Business: 

1. Swear in new Trustee—Gerry Karpen was sworn in for 3 year term trustee. 

2. Appoint Board President—Trower nominated Ellis to be President, 2nd by Karpen-all ayes, 

motion carried. 

3. Bullet Malt Beverage License—Motion by Karpen to accept the Bullet Malt Beverage License, 2nd 

by Trower—all ayes, motion carried. 

4. Clean up days—Sherman annual clean up days will be May 27, 2022. Two dumpsters will be 

brought in 

5. There will be a test on the siren sometime this month. 

 

Karpen made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Trower—all ayes, motion carried. 

Next regular meeting will be June 7, 2022 @ 7:30 pm.             

Cheryl Swenson Town Clerk 


